Production Committee Report
February 2011
The Production Committee met on Wednesday evening, February 16th at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center. Present were Dave Walker, Artistic Director, Bob Eisenhour, Wayne Minnich and Paul Foltz, committee Chair.

The meeting began with a short ‘post mortem’ on the January concerts. All comments that were received appeared to be favorable and no feedback was given to anyone on the committee by any of the singers. Generally it was felt that the January concerts were a good experiment, showing us where we could look to cultivate audiences. It was suggested that an email questionnaire be circulated to our patrons soliciting their feedback on the various venues and times as well as future programming ideas. Paul will talk to Terry about the logistics of such a questionnaire.

The committee was brought up to date on our accompanist dilemma. Zack is currently in the forefront for a new position in D.C. and could be leaving us on very short notice. Paul went back to the saved applications from when we hired Zack to see if any other candidate was still interested. No one is available at this time.

(Note: I contacted a colleague at HACC’s music department and a past interim conductor of the Womyn’s Chorus, Chris Purcell, to see if she might have any suggestions. She has already forwarded one possibility to us, Cindy Kuntz, who has been contacted and sent the details of the job.)
For the remainder of the meeting we worked our way through the remaining concerts for this season, solidifying details and show order, looking at possible difficulties or problems that have to be addressed. February’s performances are all in order as is most of April. We want to double check on the venue for the New Jersey concert as well as the length of our portion of the concert. Dave will handle these. We have not received a copy of our signed contract from Penn State yet nor do we have a definite number of songs that we are to perform. Paul will check these details so the program can be solidified.

The June concert was worked on next deciding that spoken word, possibly performed by various community guests each night would be created to tie the sections together. Dave is going to write these. Specifics songs were targeted for choralography and it was decided that Wayne, Bob and Paul would work together to develop the staging. Paige Pavlisham may also be contacted to do a more defined choreography for “Rocky Top.” Other details that have to be settled are the basic room/stage set up (Paul will discuss this with Nels Martin, T.D. for Theatre Harrisburg) the need to find a technicians to run lights and sound as well as possibly follow spot for all three performances, if possible attending a rehearsal or two (Chuck will be approached about his availability) and the need to find a videographer. Suggestion was made to ask Angela Dicks, who does all our still photography, if she might know someone and to ask Kevin W. if the instructor from Carlisle H.S. might be willing to do the job. 

We ended the meeting with a brief rundown of plans for our upcoming season. The Womyn’s Chorus has been approached about a joint concert in February and they are very excited about the possibility. Dave and Victor Fields, the Womyn’s conductor, will get together to discuss programming. It was decided that we would look to do two performances on February 25 at 8 and 26 at 2, at the Unitarian Church and the Unity Church respectively. It was also decided that our 3rd Christmas Capers would be held on Sunday, December 4th at the Maennerchor Club and the “Best of” concert would be held the weekend of June 9 and 10. The number of performances and locations for that concert are yet to be determined. Paul said he would contact the various parties to see if the dates are okay and available.

It was decided, before adjourning, that we would move our regular monthly meeting to the first Wednesday of the month from now on.

Respectfully submitted

Paul R. Foltz

Chair 

